Edinburgh Planning Commission Tuesday, February 19, 2019 Town Hall 6:00pm

The Edinburgh Planning Commission meeting was held on February 19, 2019 at 6:00pm.

Vice-Chair Jerry Lollar opened the meeting with roll call with the following members present: Jerry Lollar, Glenn Giles, Ray Walton, Mike Graham, Curtis Rooks, Stephanie Taylor, Keith Sells, Richard Pile, and Lisa Brockman, Commission Secretary. Chairman Matthew Ervin was not present. Also present was Town Attorney Dustin Huddleston.

The commission voted unanimously to accept Lisa Brockman's resignation as Planning Commission Secretary. Richard Pile made a motion to elect Matt Ervin as Chair and Jerry Lollar as Vice-Chair and Glenn Giles seconded. Motion carried. Mike Graham made a motion to appoint Kami Ervin as Planning Commission Secretary and Glenn Giles seconded. Motion carried. Dustin Huddleston confirmed that there is no conflict of interest with Chair Matthew Ervin, as the secretary has no voting rights.

Richard Pile made a motion to approve the August 21, 2018 meeting minutes and Mike Graham seconded. Motion carried with Keith Sells abstaining since he was not in attendance of that meeting.

Richard Pile made a motion to approve the updated application packet and meeting schedule and Mike Graham seconded. Motion carried.

With no other business, Mike Graham made a motion to adjourn. Richard Pile seconded. Motion carried.

Matt Ervin, Chairman

Kami Ervin, Secretary